Memo To:
All LCMS Congregations

From:

John W. Sias, LCMS Secretary

Re:

Congregation Statistics & Lay Leader Reports

Date:

January 3, 2017
Included with this memo is your congregation lay leader form to complete and return to Rosters and Statistics, as well as a letter that contains your login information to access your 2016 Congregation Statistics Report, to be completed online by February 28, 2017. The report requests essential information that is important for the Synod as it plans current and future ministry efforts.

This improved manner for reporting information will help congregations honor their commitment as members of the Synod, as confirmed by the 2016 LCMS Convention in Bylaw 1.3.4.3:

1.3.4.3
Congregations of the Synod, to enable the Synod to plan current and future ministry efforts and to lend accuracy and integrity to the Synod’s delegate representation and voting processes, agree to provide annual membership and statistical information to the Synod.

Your congregation’s timely response will also help to make the service of the Secretary of Synod, of your district president, and of your circuit visitor “a joy and not a burden” (Heb 13:17), as these are all now charged by the Bylaws to supervise, promote, and pursue “unanimous participation by congregations in the submission of annual statistical reports as an expectation of membership in the Synod” (Bylaw 4.4.8; likewise, Bylaws 3.3.3.2 [e] and 5.2.3 [h]. It will also contribute to the Lutheran Annual and to other statistical and research work of the LCMS Department of Rosters, Statistics, and Research Services, which aims to provide timely, reliable, and fruitful analysis to help guide the labors of Synod and its districts, in service of and on behalf of your congregation.
Please, therefore, give this form your immediate attention. Thank you for your cooperation.

